

Office of Head of Service Health & Wellbeing Community Healthcare East, St. Broc's Business Campus Vergemount Hall, Clonskeagh, D06 KP26

Cúram Sláinte Pobail Thoir, Campas Gnó N. Broc, Halla Chnocán Cluain Sceach, Baile Átha Cliath 6, D06 KP26

Phone/ Fón: (01) 2680300

John Brady, T.D., Dail Eireann, Leinster House, Kildare Street, Dublin 2.

19th March 2021

PQREF15286/21

"To ask the Minister for Health the reason the Covid-19 testing centre in Newtownmountkennedy, County Wicklow was closed for Covid-19 testing on 13 and 14 March 2021; and if he will make a statement on the matter".

Dear Deputy Brady,

The Health Service Executive (HSE) has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question (Reference PQREF15286/21), which you submitted for response.

The Test Centre at Killadreenan was open on Sunday 14th March from 10 a.m. to 18:00 p.m. 141 appointments were issued for that day with 117 attendees and 24 D.N.A.'s. All Saturday referrals were issued with an appointment at the Shrewsbury Test Centre,

I trust this information is of assistance to you.

Yours sincerely

Mary P. Fitzpatrick

CHE Vaccination Lead - COVID Services